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TO:

ALA Executive Board

RE:

Past President’s Budget Proposal
ACTION REQUESTED/INFORMATION/REPORT:

ACTION REQUESTED BY:  Executive Board

DRAFT MOTION:  To be discussed.

CONTACT PERSON:  Teri R. Switzer, teri.switzer@cudenver.edu
DATE:
  October 24, 2005

BACKGROUND:

This is in response to the ALA Executive Board’s request to investigate the feasibility of establishing a budget line for the immediate past president.

Based on the following reasons, establishing a past president’s budget is not recommended:

·  A past president’s budget line could be viewed, and used, as a vehicle for advocating an initiative that most likely is not closely tied to the present president’s initiative, thereby giving ALA members competing initiatives to support. 

· ALA net revenues are finite and extending funding for a past president’s initiative competes with resources to fund the Association’s strategic plan.

· The funds allocated to the president historically have been generous and provide sufficient support for his or her travel, lodging, programs, and projects.  

· There already is a mechanism in place in which the immediate past president can request funds from the Executive Director in order to participate in events tied to his or her presidential initiative, which extend past the Association’s fiscal year (beyond August 31).

A suggestion was made to carry forward any positive balance at the end of the fiscal year in order to provide the immediate past president with a budget to continue with his or her initiative.  Although three of the past four presidents have ended their term with a positive balance in their funding line, by policy General Fund budgets are not allowed to be carried over from one fiscal year to the next.









2005-2006 EBD #4.8

Past President’s Budget Proposal

Treasurer’s Response

This memo is in response to the ALA Executive Board’s request to investigate the feasibility of establishing a budget line for the immediate past president.

I do not recommend that a past president’s budget be established for the following reasons:

·  A past president’s budget line could be viewed, and used, as a vehicle for advocating an initiative that most likely is not closely tied to the present president’s initiative, thereby giving ALA members competing initiatives to support. 

· ALA net revenues are finite and extending funding for a past president’s initiative is not the best use of these resources as we continue to reallocate resources to fund the Association’s strategic plan.

· The funds allocated to the president historically have been generous and provide sufficient support for his or her travel, lodging, programs, and projects.  

· There already is a mechanism in place in which the immediate past president can request funds from the Executive Director in order to participate in events tied to his or her presidential initiative, which extend past the Association’s fiscal year (beyond August 31st).

A suggestion was made to carry forward any positive balance at the end of the fiscal year in order to provide the immediate past president with a budget to continue with his or her initiative.  Although three of the past four presidents have ended their term with a positive balance in their funding line, budgets are not allowed to be carried over from one fiscal year to the next. 
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